
Kenton County Airport Board 

External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 
February 16, 2022 

 
 
Facilitator:  Hannah Meredith     Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 

Hannah Meredith called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety 
Subcommittee at 9:34 a.m. on February 16, 2022, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document 
previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping 
the group understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger 
travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 

 

Hannah Meredith shared the following: 

 

Sunflower Lanyard Program 

• Hannah provided information regarding the Sunflower Program which is a nationally 

recognized program and will be starting at CVG soon.  Passengers wearing green 

lanyards with a sunflower discreetly indicates to people around them that they may 

need additional support, help, or a little more time.  An official CVG press release 

will be issued in the near future. 

Rose Awards 

• The Rose Awards from the Tourism Council of Greater Cincinnati will take place in 

April of this year.  This program recognizes individuals who have gone above and 

beyond providing excellent customer service. You may nominate individuals from 

your team. 

 

Operations 

 

Hannah Meredith advised of the following: 

 

• There will be a bag make up expansion walk through after this meeting.  Airlines 

encouraged to join.  We will be reaching out to carriers and ground handlers on 

assignments and how we will utilize this facility. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Other Advisories:      

 

• Justin Bessler advised to send updates on any new personnel information, and they will 

be added to Everbridge.  Justin shared that our radio contractor, AMK, will be doing 

diagnostics in the baggage tunnel. 

V. Adjournment    

Hannah Meredith adjourned the meeting at 9:41 a.m.  
   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Hannah Meredith  
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



  

  



 


